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A Note from the Editor 
MAY 2009 

Guild News 

I must have been using my “wife voice” when I said I was going on vacation and 
needed Guild News articles by May 3rd, anyway reading it shouldn’t take long! 

If you missed last month’s meeting, it’s a shame! We had a nice boat presentation by 
President, Charlie Ard. Thanks to Brian Stauss, Paul Mancill, Mike Key, and 
Charlie Ard, we had a good lunch. Desserts were great (more please!)  The Toy Work-
shop was productive though sparsely attended. Thanks to the toy makers. 

  Why aren’t more of you participating in our events?  For any activity whether 
it is making toys, attending workshops, or putting entries in our annual show only 
about 25% of the membership participates. Why not more?   We sure would like to 
know the answer to that question!  

Looking for more news?  Submit a story.                                                                                         

May 16th Annual Hot Dog Dinner 
 & Silent Auction 

We’ll be cooking burgers and hot dogs at the WEC.  Come eat, shop, and visit. 

 We sell almost anything, tools, wood, projects but no kids or spouses though 
you are welcome to bring them! Place bid sheets (we’ll have some for you) on your 
items with minimum bid amount if so desired. Look around, find stuff you want, and 
place your bids.  If someone else has already bid, just beat their offer. Watch out 
though, Michael Tomlin or Frank Jones may be sneaking in and bidding when you 
aren’t looking!  Make sure you get those items you really want. 

 Sellers give 10% of proceeds to Walter Barnett, Guild Treasurer.  Optionally, you 
can donate your item to the Guild and Walter gets to collect the money.  Bidding is 
over at 10:30 AM. Buyers and sellers get together to settle up then we all eat lunch.  
This is always a fun event.   

Bring guests...particularly those with money that might buy something! 
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Welcome New 

Members 
Marty Brooks 

Michael McKinney 
Johnny Smalley 
Clifford Winter 

Over a three day period Harold Hall, 
Cliff Daniels (rear), Buddy Finch 
(front), Troy Stroud, Bill Shivers, 
and Bill Newman (not shown) com-
pleted upgrading the kitchen cabi-
nets  in the "Beeson" house at the 
St. Clair county Boys Ranch.  

   Project included painting cabinets, 
installing new pulls on doors and 
drawers, replacing broken hinges, and 
painting/installing new crown mold-
ing.  

   Pulls and hinges were donated by 
HGH Hardware. Paint donated by ICI Dulux. Counter tops also to be replaced thanks 
to donation by Mike Goodrich (former CEO of BE&K). 
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We are very fortunate to have the following patrons who support 
the Guild.  They are excellent suppliers of products or services in 
the local area that provide monetary support or allow us to use 
their various facilities for Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodworking  Offers 
woodworking classes for beginner to advanced woodworkers on vari-
ous topics with concentration on teaching the “Process” of making 
furniture. Our signature courses on Foundations for Fine Wood-
working, has been extremely popular and guides the student 
through a series of Foundations Courses to prepare them for build-
ing quality furniture. Other courses include veneering, turning, 
finishing and project classes. Next year the school is expanding fa-
cilities/courses and will offer several weeklong courses. All courses 
are taught by master craftsmen with a vast amount of experience in 
different areas of expertise. Courses are conducted in our spacious 
horse farm in Alpharetta, GA featuring two large fully equipped 
barns including a turning studio & steam bending equipment. The 
environment lends to learning woodworking skills in a pleasant 
surrounding. Our mission: “To provide quality instructional courses 
to individuals who are interested in furthering their knowledge of 
woodworking at all levels of interest and skill.” 1640 Mid-Broadwell 
R d ,  A l p h a r e t t a ,  G A  3 0 0 0 4  ( 7 7 0 ) - 7 5 1 - 9 5 7 1 
www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insurance Agent—
Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc. is a family owned 
agency that has grown to one of the largest firms in the Birming-
ham area.  Representing over a dozen insurance carriers, the 
agency provides a full spectrum of insurance services to over 3500 
clients.  From individuals to multi-state corporations, the agency 
prides itself on it’s loyal, long term client base as a result of unpar-
alleled customer service.  Contact us for your personal, business, or 
professional insurance needs.  2100 17th Ave. South, Birmingham, 
AL 35205  Telephone (205)-930-9207 FAX (205)-930-0450 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commercial (205)-706-
6252 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, abrasives, MRO 
and machine shop supplies. Founded in 1985, we are located in Bir-
mingham, Alabama. Max Tool represents the product lines of many 
of industry's foremost manufacturers from around the world.. 119 B 
Citation Court, Birmingham, AL 35209 (205) 942-2466 
www.maxtoolinc.com 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service engraving shop, 
offering both laser and flatbed rotary engraving.  We engrave di-
rectly on wood, glass, plastic, and a variety of coated metals.  We 
offer plaques, glass and acrylic wards, trophies, interior signs and 
name badges.  We have been in business in Hoover since 1987. Con-
tact Ken Murer, The Awards & Engraving Place, 1883 Hoover 
Court, Hoover, Al 35226, (205)-823-7676  fax  (205)-822-1111 

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

ABC 33/40 - Alabama’s TV News Leader  
Our thanks to local television station ABC 33/40 and videographer, 
Bill Castle, for their support of the community activities of the 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild. 
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Meeting Directions  
WEC 

From I 65 South  
Take exit 238 for US31 toward 
Saginaw/Alabaster.   
Turn right at US31 N,  
  
Turn left on AL 119/Montevallo 
Rd 
Turn right on CR12  
Turn right on CR17 
Look for school house on your left  

Items for Sale 
3hp Chicago Electric plunge router.$50. 
Like new with manual, used once or twice tops. 
Paul Owen 205-823-4842/paulwowen@bellsouth.net 

Automated GANTRY for SALE. Cuts shapes in 
pieces from 4’x8’ plywood sheets to 3” x 5” note cards. 
Ability to cut wood, aluminum, &  multitude of materi-
als. Operates in 3 dimensions. Comes w/ Turbocad pro-
gram to convert drawing to cutting 
pattern. Was custom made for 
approx $10k, < 200 cutting hours. 
Make offer/Buck 612-0858 see 

Mel Brown has 
DVDs available 
www.bama4u.org
/video.htm.  
Wide variety of 
topics for Wood-
workers and 
Woodturners. We 
often forget de-
tails by the time 
we get home. 
 
 Guild members 
get a special price 
for only $10 each 
DVD  including 
postage. 

WOODWORKING EDUCATION 
 CENTER (WEC) 

If you were at the last meeting you saw that the 
kitchen island has been completed and in use. It looks 
great. Several people worked but Jeff Hood was the 
ramrod so thank Jeff when you see him. 

The Walker-Turner band saw is now in service 
thanks to Eddie Heerten and Bill Shivers. 

The large 36” band saw still has some work to be 
done in Charlie Ard’s shop before moving to the 
WEC.  All the remaining parts have been procured 
and hopefully installed during one more work day at 
Charlie’s. 

 The “Tuesday at the WEC” continue with good 
attendance. The “Side Table” project should be com-
pleted in the next couple of weeks. Then we start 
something new. The Fridays group continues to 
meet as well.  They are concentrating on toys in May. 

Problems continue with the dust collector system. 
For the time being use the portable units. 

Last meeting we asked for a volunteer to handle 
the yard maintenance. So far no response!! This 
would require seeing that the grass is cut one or two 
times a month during the summer and weed eating as 
needed. There is a riding lawnmower and weed eater 
at the WEC for your use. If you can help with this, 
please contact Bill Shivers or Cliff Daniels. 

    Cliff Daniels 



���������

�����������	
�����
�
��������������������

	
����

���
���
�����

���

205-988-3612 
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About Us 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Saturday at 9:00 a.m. at the Woodworking Education Center, 10544 Hwy 17, Maylene, AL 35114  

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 
Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org or www.awwg.info 
Contact our Guild News Editor at  nelbuz@msn.com. 
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The Alabama Woodworkers Guild, Inc. 
P.O. Box 26665 
Birmingham, AL 35260 
 


